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Kudos to all the 
Children in the 
Forest Creek who 
entered the Science 
Fair this year! 
Congratulations 

to those who won 
1st and 2nd place! 
The First Place 
winners in Grades 
3 -5  q u a l i f i e d 
to  compete  in 
Regional’s, which 
was held on Sat 
2/25 at the Parmer 
Events Center in 
Austin.

Forest Creek Science Fair
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 Angel Donato .............................. myenergyangel@aol.com

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER
 Peel, Inc. ...................... www.PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
 Advertising........advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181

ADVERTISING INFORMATION 
 Please support the businesses that advertise in The Caddie. 
Their advertising dollars make it possible for all Forest Creek 
residents to receive the monthly newsletter at no charge. No 
homeowners association funds are used to produce or mail 
the newsletters. If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact our sales office at 512-263-9181 or 
advertising@PEELinc.com. The advertising deadline is the 8th 
of each month for the following month's newsletter. 
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 

run at no charge to Forest Creek residents, limit 30 words, please 
e-mail myenergyangel@aol.com
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 

are $50, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office @ 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

CONTACT INFO
BOARD OF DIRECTORS/COMMUNITY CONTACTS
President
 Keith Chandler ..................... president@forestcreekhoa.org 
Vice-President
 Donnie Rogers ................ vicepresident@forestcreekhoa.org
Treasurer
 Idalyn Banks .......................... treasurer@forestcreekhoa.org
Secretary
 Kurt Thomason ...................... secretary@forestcreekhoa.org
Caddie Contact
 Angel Donato .............................. myenergyangel@aol.com

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT CONTACT
Kerri Hebert

CenTex Association Management 
Office: 512-759-3734 • Fax: 512-759-3713

kh@centexmanagement.com

 
 

7525 County Road 110 
Round Rock, TX  78665 

512.238.1222 
txmustang.com 

 
 

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS

BEST FRIENDZ PET SITTING. We provide Tender, 
Loving home care for your pets while you›re away or at work. 
Professional, Experienced, Reliable pet sitting for Round Rock, 
Pflugerville and Georgetown. Insured/Bonded/APSO member. 
References available. Contact Amy Donovan at Phone-- 512-
771-5221. E-mail-- BestFriendzPets@aol.com, website-- www.
BESTFRIENDZPETSITTING.com

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? My name 
is Beth Parli. I am a Forest Creek resident and the owner of 
Forest Creek Pet Nanny. Are you going out of town for work 
or vacation? Are long hours at work or school keeping you away 
from your pets? I will spoil them rotten in the comfort of their 
familiar surroundings. I offer flexible times and fees to fit your 
budget. Please check my website www.ForestCreekPetNanny.
com or call 512-592-9429 for more information.

RELAX MATTRESS: Your fellow Round Rock neighbor 
has opened a NEW Mattress Store in Round Rock! Relax 
Mattress is located next to Gatti-land off I35 and Sam Bass 
Rd. Teacher, Military, EMS, Fire and Police discount! WWW.
RELAXMATTRESS.NET Call RYAN CHRISTIAN @ 512-
388-3000 Locally Owned and Operated.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) are 
$50, limit 40 words, please Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 512-263-9181 or 
advertising@PEELinc.com.
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Treasure Hunter 

I love dogs as much as anyone. My last 
dog, Scooby, was a sweetheart, a loving, 
gentle Corgie - who loved her family without 
condition. So I understand why we have 
dogs. I appreciate how a dog can make it 
worth coming home at night. They become 
part of the family. Part of who you are. 
They don’t call a dog “man’s best friend” for 
nothing. Dog ownership also comes with 
hard work and responsibility. The last couple 
of Caddie’s have documented the treasure 
dog owners are leaving behind. Take a stroll 
through our lovely neighborhood and you’ll 
have ample opportunity to take some treasure 
home with you. I understand leaving it 
behind. Cleanup is such a crappy job. From 
a positive perspective, it does offer the side 
benefit of agility training during my runs…a 
quick step to the left then the right followed 
by a needed long stride. RunTex should start 
a similar regiment. A quick report - there 

are still abundant opportunities for local 
treasure hunters should you feel so inclined. 
Of course the benefits of owning Fido extend 
beyond agility training, particularly if you’re 
lucky enough to live next door to Fido. Those 
benefits may include but not be limited to: 
- a daily wakeup call and a snooze button 
with additional wake up capability every 2-3 
minutes - alerting that another golf cart is 
approaching the tee box and that an errant 
shot may come my way - notification of wild 
animals in case I decide to take up wildlife 
photography - pedestrian advisory to look 
out for my buddies - request that I call Fido’s 
owner as Fido is dying to get inside and be 
attentive to his owner - Fido telling me he’s 
simply bored and doing what dogs do Our 
HOA does have a set of Master Declarations 
to address barking. Specifically 3.18 states 
“no animal shall be allowed to make an 
unreasonable amount of noise, or become 

a nuisance”. I’ll assume that Fido’s owner 
simply doesn’t know that a 6AM wakeup 
call is a nuisance or that having a golf cart 
arrive on the tee box, is reason for a 2 minute 
outburst, followed 5 minutes later by another 
2 minute outburst, repeated from daybreak 
to nightfall. It’s what untrained dogs do. 
It’s the game they learn to play, particularly 
as puppies, to overcome boredom. And it’s 
a nuisance. But here again, there is a silver 
lining in our lovely neighborhood. For as 
little as $35, a barking collar is available 
which teaches Fido not to bark repeatedly. 
Dogs bark, it is how they communicate. 
Barking collars simply teach Fido to bark 
once then refrain. I’m asking my neighbors 
to consider it. Neighbors throughout Forest 
Creek….. now that would be a real treasure 
in our community. By, Doug Oliver, 
Neighbor and friend within Forest Creek 
doug_oliver@ymail.com

Residential & Relocation Consultant
Serving Forest Creek Since 1995

 Superior LeveL of experience & KnowLedge,
 cutting edge technoLogy, and unSurpaSSed MarKeting

  GIVES YOU THE COMPETITIVE EDGE!

789-5775 Cell 
Marianne@ClassActRealtyLLC.com

Visit http://www.ClassActRealtyLLC.com 

Marianne iaMeLe,
BroKer, aBr, gri 

BroKer/owner, LicenSed in texaS

Certified Negotiation Specialist
Forest Creek Resident

Top  Producing Agent
in Round Rock!

Marianne Iamele

Top  Producing Agent

Class Act Realty is 
Looking out For You!
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$100 OFF
any job over

$1,000
Expires 11/1/11.

Call for a
Free Estimate
512-851-2400

• Residential and commercial 
  re-paint specialists
• Interior and exterior with wood
  replacement if necessary
• Popcorn ceilings and wallpaper
  removal
•• Wall texture
• Kitchen Cabinets
• Quick turnaround
• Insured and written warranty
• References available
• Locally owned and operated
• Crown Molding Installation

NO MONEY 
DOWN!

Specializing in
Residential Repaints

www.carnivalpainting.com

 Announcements, Accomplishments, and Accolades!
Congratulat ions:  To Pamela 

Bartholomew! In early February it was 
announced that Forest Creek resident 
Pamela Bartholomew was named the 
Teacher of the Year for Forest Creek 
Elementary. Pam and her family have 
been living here for around eight years. 
She has been a teacher for nineteen 
years, twelve of those with RRISD, and 
the past four as a FCE fourth grade 
teacher. But what does all this say to us?

Not really understanding the process 
of how an educator receives this high 
honor, I asked a few questions. To my 
surprise the principal does not choose 
a nominee for this award, rather it’s 
the fellow teachers and staff who cast a 
vote for an outstanding teacher at their 
school. Once that teacher is named 
and awarded this high honor, they go 
through a step by step process with 
the possibility of being named teacher of the year for the state of 
Texas. First a dinner will be held on May 14th where all of the most 
outstanding teachers will be recognized. From there, one teacher will 
be named as the district teacher of the year. Those teachers from all 
of the districts within our region then go on to compete, if you will, 
for the regional title and onward for the state title. 

Wanting to know more about Pam and what would have her fellow 
teachers singing her praise brought me to her classroom. Standing 
there in the hall I was amazed at all of the projects and ideas that 
the children of her class are currently working on. One in particular 
caught my eye. There was an article hung on the wall about her 
students and a service project with a local retirement facility. These 
children are given a pen pal and write back and forth all year long. 
To learn more about these new people in their lives, the students 
meet up with their pen pals once a month and play games, talk, and 
most of all listen. This particular service project has been going on 
for years and other teachers are involved as well, but it really warmed 
my heart. Upon entering her classroom it was bright and the walls 
were filled with more thoughts, ideas, and work. These children are 
busy and so is Mrs. Bartholomew!

When I asked Pamela about what it felt like to be awarded this 
title she said, “It’s an honor! I think it’s really incredible that people 
notice the work that I’m doing”. From the outside looking in, it’s 
hard not to notice. Pam’s bright smile and welcoming spirit scream 
wonderful person! And I think it’s safe to say that all great teachers are 
warm, welcoming, and caring people who truly love what they do and 
teach from the heart! Leslie Sterzinger PTA Volunteer Coordinator

Congratulations: To the Cedar Ridge High School swim team! 
The girls and the boys took the district title. This is the 2nd and 3rd 
district title (including all team sports) for the very young Cedar 

Ridge High School. The first district 
title was won last year by the girls! 
Congratulations are also in order for 
the following swimmers who went on 
to compete in regional competition: 
Jacquelyn Wright , Lauren Tidwell, 
Joshua Winn, Blair Bartholomew, 
Miguel Perez, Marisa Werner, Ethan 
Vinate, Greg Tully, Fischer Bratton, 
Brooke Schnucker, & Henrique Valim 

Most of these swimmers started with 
the Forest Creek Fast Frogs. Many of 
them swam with the Frogs since the 
very beginning and are continuing on 
thru High School.
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! Enjoy $20 "All  You!!Can Eat" St Louis 
Ribs

! Supporting Habitat!!

for Humanity

! Cheer on your local High School as 
they compete in Rib!Eating Contest!"

Monday March 5th
6:30 - 9:00 PM
Rib Eating Contest 7:30 - 7:45 PM

! Round Rock I-35: Round Rock High School

! 620 Four Points: Vandegrift High School

! 360 South: Westlake High School

! 183 North: Defending Champions Anderson High School

! Former Longhorns & current NFL players will serve as honorary “Rib Eating Coaches”

! Help local high school teams as they compete for the "Rudy's Golden Rib Trophy" for most ribs eaten! 

! High school contest 7:30- 7:45 PM.

At all 4 Austin 
Rudy’s 

locations
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Michael and Melodee 

skin care

European Deluxe Facial | Deep Cleaning Facial
Teen Facial | Vitamin C Facial | Ultra Rejuvenation Facial

MASSAGE

30-minute Spot Treatment | 1 Hour Wellness
1.5 Hr Rejuvenation | Deep Tissue & Hot Stone Massage

WAX TREATMENT

Facial & Body Waxing
Threading

NAIL CARE

Manicure & Pedicures
Treatment Enhancers

HAIR CARE

Hair Cuts & Styles | Chemical Services
Highlights | Perms | Styles

new clients
RECIEVE 15% OFF
OF ANY SERVICE!

Call Today!

3000 Joe Dimaggio # 86 Round Rock, TX, 78665 www.roundrockdayspa.com

1500 South a.w grimes blvd #120
(cross road Gattis School road)
Round Rock Tx 78664

•	 Indian	Pakistani	Bangladeshi	
Middle	Eastern	&	Mediterra-
nean	Grocery	&	Spices

•	 Extended	Bangladeshi	&	
Mediterranean	section

•	 Fresh	Halal	Meat
•	 Indian	&	Bangladeshi	Fish
•	 Fresh	Vegetables
•	 Chicken	Biryani	&	Fresh	
Samosas

•	 Sweets

•	 Ready	to	Eat	&	Frozen	Foods	
Section

•	 Spices,oils,	rice,flour	,dals,tea
,coffee,cookies,candy,flour,ju
ices,cheeses,sweets,utensils	&	
more	under	one	roof

Coupon 10% off
  Valid on Groceries only till 

4/30/12  (not valid on meat/
fish/fresh produce & on sale 
items)

ph - 512-244-4200
fax-512-244-4220
www.indopaksupermarket.com
indopakroundrock@yahoo.com

 News from Forest Creek Elementary
Congratulations to Mark Hollingsworth on being awarded 

Volunteer of the Month for January 2012. Mark is a part of the 
FCE School Yard Habitat, helps to take care of the school marquee, 
and is a dedicated volunteer. Thank you so much for your time! We 
appreciate you! 

Spring Break
Monday, March 12- Friday, March 16
Save the Date! 
Kinder Round Up
Tuesday, March 6th 9:00am-2:00pm

Hoe Down
Friday, March 9th

Spring Carnival
Friday, March 23 5:00-9:00pm

Forest Creek Elementary will have their Spring Carnival on Friday, 
March 23 beginning at 5:00pm. Make plans to come out and 
enjoy this fun family event! Tickets for games and activities may be 
purchased at the school throughout the week prior to the event or at 
the event itself. This is one of the largest fundraisers for our campus, 

so please come and support our children! We will have activities for all 
ages. There will be pony rides, a petting zoo, inflatable jump houses, 
rock wall, bungee run, obstacle course and more. We’ll have Bingo 
and Crafts going on inside the school. And in the cafeteria you’ll find 
a variety of food to enjoy including Chick-Fil-A chicken nuggets, 
pizza, barbecue sandwiches, and lots of sweets. We’ll have a variety of 
entertainment throughout the night performing on our stage. If you 
know of a group that would like to perform (musical, dance, karate, 
etc) then please let us know! And if you’d like to make a donation to 
the silent auction or reserve one of the tables for craft vendors, then 
please email FCEPTA.President@gmail.com. And since traffic and 
parking is always a concern for large events like this, please plan to 
walk to the school if you are able. If you plan to drive, remember to 
allow extra time to find a legitimate parking space and do not park 
on the grass medians where the “Do Not Park” signs are located.

 Spirit Fridays
Show some Coyote Pride! Every Friday is Spirit Day at FCE. Please 

encourage your child to wear their FCE shirt, or a purple or green 
shirt. The class who is showing the most spirit will be awarded the 
School Spirit Stick by the Principal. 



Copyright © 2012 Peel, Inc. The Caddie - March 2012     7

The Caddie
News from the Ridge

Friday - March 2 Lady Raider Soccer .....................................CRHS Stadium .....................JV 6 PM and Varsity 8 PM

 Choir After Dark Spring Show ...................CRHS Cafeteria .....................................................7 PM

Saturday - March 3 Choir After Dark Spring Show ...................CRHS Cafeteria  ....................................................7 PM

Monday - March 5 Lady Raider Softball ...................................CRHS Baseball field ..............JV 5 PM and Varsity 7 PM

Thursday - March 8 Lacrosse ......................................................CRHS .............................................. 6 PM and 7:30 PM

Friday - March 9 Raider Soccer ..............................................CRHS Stadium JV 6 PM and Varsity 8 PM

Tuesday- March 20 Lady Raider Softball ...................................CRHS Baseball field ..............JV 5 PM and Varsity 7 PM

 Lady Raider Soccer .....................................CRHS Stadium .....................JV 6 PM and Varsity 8 PM

Thursday- March 22 Lacrosse ......................................................CRHS ................................................... 6 PM and 8 PM

Friday – March 23 Raider Soccer ..............................................CRHS Stadium .....................JV 6 PM and Varsity 8 PM

 Lady Raider Softball ...................................CRHS Baseball field ..............JV 5 PM and Varsity 7 PM

Wed.– March 28 Lacrosse ......................................................CRHS ....................................................................7 PM

Thursday – March 29 Raider Band fundraiser ...............................Joe’s Crab Shack .................................... 5 PM until close

Friday – March 30 Raider Renaissance Faire .............................CRHS athletic fields.................................... 6PM – 9PM

 Masked Dance .............................................................................................................. 8PM – 11PM

512-496-4526 – Cell
512-514-1312 – Office
512-439-3674 – Voicemail
512-579-4209 – Fax
www.KHalsema.com
KHalsema@kw.com

Karen Halsema
Broker, GRI, e-PRO
Realtor ®

Confidential, Professional, & Honest real estate serviCe  is My tradeMark!

Karen Halsema
so far in 2011, i sold one home in 1 day, two homes in 2 
days, and one home before it even went on the market!

Preferred reloCation exPert

#1 Total Listing Volume Sold
in Round Rock, 2009 and 2010!

2011 Five Star Real Estate Agent!

2300 Greenhill # 200
Round Rock, TX 78664

When you are ready to sell your home, 
call the Broker with over 20 years

experience who lives in forest Creek!
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“
Knowledge + Focus + Energy = Positive Results

Certified Negotiation Expert
Forest Creek Resident since 2000      Providing Real Estate Services since 2006

Shaista Salahuddin
Realtor   , GRI, CNE 
Cell: 512-771-8749 
Email: Shaista@kw.com
Each office independently owned and operated

“

Utilizing the latest business technologies, strategies and market 
research. Whether you are buying or selling your property, I will 
guide you with a professional approach, honesty and confidentiality.

For client testimonials & other information please visit my website.
www.youraustinproperty.com

®

At no time will any source be allowed to use The Caddie's contents, or loan 
said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, 
print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, 
commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other self 
amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from Peel, Inc. The information in the The Caddie is exclusively for the private 
use of the Forest Creek HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

THE GRAPE EXPERIENCE
The evening of Saturday, January 28 

was spent enjoying 11 different bottles of 
PETITE SIRAH wines at the home of Frank 
and Kathy Harkins. We also enjoy several 
bottles of shiraz wines as a pre-flight to next 
month’s tasting (actually, the shiraz were 
“accidents” ---the wrong variety was picked 
out by mistake – but, needless to say, we 
did not leave a bottle unloved!). Appetizers 
were excellent and paired very well with the 
wines – who would have thought thin mints 
would be such a match???

Petite Sirah is a descendant of Syrah, which 
tend to be the acidic, lighter-bodied French 
Rhone Valley style of wine. Petite Sirah was 
first highly cultivated in California, and its 
origin was unknown prior to 2003. Believe 
it or not, it is said that of the 3,200 acres of 
grapes labeled Petite Sirah in California, most 
are actually NOT Petite Sirah, but the Durif 
grape which is a cross between the Syrah and 

(Continued on Page 11)
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NOT AVAILABLE
ONLINE

Register online now at:
www.colinshope.org

WWW.COLINSHOPE.ORG

 will be Bob Fonseca

JOIN US FOR GOLF 
AND A GREAT CAUSE!

*Includes lunch, dinner, shirt & goodie bag

Special Guest Emcee
of the 93.7 KLBJ FM Dudley & Bob Morning Show

DATE: Wednesday, April 18th
11:00 am Registration - 1:00 pm Start

LOCATION: Flintrock Falls Golf Course
FORMAT: 4-person scramble

COST: $165 per golfer*

Please join us for the 4th annual
Colin’s Hope Classic charity golf tournament

and help prevent childhood drownings.

Colin’s Hope envisions a world 
where children do not drown

Honorary Chairs
Olympic Swimmers:

Brendan Hansen and Garrett Weber-Gale
City of Lakeway Chief of Police: Todd Radford

 SAVE THE DATES 
•	 Wednesday, March 7th Events Planning Committee (EPC) 

Meeting 7:00 p.m. EVERYONE welcome Information: Niamh - 
niamh@austin.rr.com 

•	 Spring Break Fun in the Park Wednesday, March 14th 
10am– 12pm. Join us for a jumpy, snacks and juice boxes in 
the park. Rainout date is Friday, 16th. Information: Stephanie - 
thedohertys4@austin.rr.com 

•	 Easter Egg Stuffing Party Wednesday, April 4th 7pm. Come help 
us stuff eggs for the annual Egg Hunt. We will also hold our monthly 
Events Planning Committee (EPC) meeting at this time, a great way 
to have some fun and see what EPC is all about! If your child middle/
high school child needs community service hours, please feel free 
to bring them as well. Information: Leslie - lsterzinger@gmail.com 

•	 Easter Egg Hunt Saturday, April 7th 2:00 - 4:00 p.m.
Bring your Easter baskets and camera for pictures with Peter 
Cottontail! 
 Information: Kate - walbee@sbcglobal.net 

•	 Neighborhood Garage Sale Saturday, May 5th 8:00 a.m. – 2:00 
p.m. Information: Michelle - mickieannmack@yahoo.com 
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*  Repaints -
    Interior, exterior, and much more 
*  Free on-site estimates 
*  Established company for 17 years
*  BBB member
*  Painting, staining, and popcorn ceiling removal 

Please contact Robby Chapman at
512-632-5990 with D&W Painting, Inc.
or by email - robby@dwpainting.com

We look forward to helping you
create your perfect home!

- Full Service Animal Hospital
- Boarding
- Grooming
- Vaccines
- Surgical facilities
- Dentals and other preventative care

Forest Creek
Animal Hospital

Clifford H. Peck, D.V.M.
Amber Breclaw, D.V.M.

Lisa LaBry, D.V.M.
Amy Kunze, D.V.M.

2715 Red Bud Lane
Round Rock, TX 78664

512.238.PETS [7387]
www.forestcreekvet.com

Monday-Friday 7-7
Saturday 8-12

New Gala in Round Rock to be held March 31!
We are very excited to announce that a new Gala will take place this 

spring which benefits the new Sacred Heart Community Clinic in 
Round Rock. This Community Clinic is a free clinic for Round Rock 
area residents who earn less than 200% of poverty level ($44,500/year 
for a family of four) and who do not have medical insurance or qualify 
for Medicare, Medicaid or CHIP. It is an all-volunteer organization 
that serves as a medical mission right here in our own ‘backyard.’ 

The Heart to Heart Gala promises to be an exciting new 
community event which will include dinner, dancing and a silent 
auction, to be held March 31, 2012 at the Round Rock Marriott 
from 6:30 to midnight. Our 2012 theme is “Uptown Motown” and 
live music will be provided by the band Caboose! 

Tickets are available at www.HeartToHeartGala.com. At press 
time there were less than 100 seats available, so we expect the Gala 
to sell out. If you are not able to obtain tickets, you may still provide 
a donation to the gala. Any donation over $250 will earn a business 
card-sized ad in the gala program, if desired. We are also accepting 
all types of donations for the silent auction so if you would like to 
contribute to the silent auction, please contact amber_schmitt@
hotmail.com. 

About 40 area residents are serving on the various committees 

to bring this new Gala to life, and Amber Schmitt and Karen 
Halsema are the co-chairs of the event. We would like to thank all 
of our sponsors: Dell is a platinum sponsor, and Bank of America 
Merrill Lynch, The Benefit Group, One Source Manufacturing, and 
Excellence Body and Paint are Silver Sponsors. In addition we have 
received Friend Sponsorships from Master’s Auto Craft, Gracy Title, 
Saint David’s North Austin Medical Center, Seton Medical Center 
Williamson, R Bank, The Round Rock Express, Reid’s Cleaners, 
Audio Visual Consultations, Sean and Shanna Walsh, Charles Garcia 
& Liz Burton-Garcia, and Karen Halsema, Real Estate Broker.

If you have tickets to this great new event, we look forward to seeing 
you there! And if you have any questions you can email Amber, or 
Karen at KHalsema@kw.com. 
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Peloursin grapes. Who knew??? As a single varietal wine, which is what we tasted, Petite 
Sirah can be a bit black-peppery. And that is what we discovered. Most of the wines were 
on the peppery side; the other few were more mild and smooth. 

So, who won??? The winning wine was brought by Linda and Preston Ellington and was 
a 2010 McManis Petite Sirah. Second place was a 2009 Petite Sirah from Grape Creek 
Vineyards outside of Fredericksburg, brought by Marianne Berensen and Kevin Sage. Third 
pace was a 2008 Four Vines Petite Sirah brought by Jan McKenzie. Last place was a 2005 
Mettler Petite Sirah, and we had two bottles of it, brought by Kate Walter and Gary Beetley 
and Jay and Lora Weber. The first, second and last place winners each received a small gift

Here is a snapshot of the winning wine, as well as a few pictures of the people in attendance. 
I think you will agree, everyone was having a good time.

Next month’s tasting will be SHIRAZ wines – 100%, no blends, please. Just a little 
information –- when a wine is either labeled a Syrah or a Shiraz (many are confused by the 
similarity in names), it really implies the style (and originally the location) of the wine. Those 
wines labeled SHIRAZ tend to be the gobs-of-fruit, full-bodied style of the Australians. Shiraz 
grapes in Australia mostly reside in the Barossa Valley, and this warmer location produces 
riper, fuller, and somewhat chocolaty wines -- which sounds absolutely wonderful! So, mark 
your calendars for Saturday, February 25, 7:00 p.m., at the home of Niamh and John Fogarty, 
3501 Ogrin Cove, Phone: 512-215-9858, or e-mail niamh@austin.rr.com for reservations. 

Oh, “Truffles” says Hi!

The Grape Experience - (Continued from Page 8)

Each Prim
rose School is a privately ow

ned and operated franchise. Prim
rose, Prim

rose Schools, and The Leader 
in  Educational Child Care are tradem

arks of Prim
rose School Franchising Com

pany. ©
2011 Prim

rose School 
Franchising Com

pany.  All rights reserved.

Why choose Primrose®?
Just ask a mom.

Enroll today and receive 
two weeks tuition credit!

Educational Child Care for Infants through 
Private Kindergarten and After School

Primrose School 
of Round Rock at Forest Creek
3313 Forest Creek Drive
Round Rock, TX 78664

512.828.5777
primroserratforestcreek.com

“Primrose taught my son things that are just being taught in kindergarten, but 

  he knew them already – letter sounds, counting, math, addition, subtraction.”
  — Joseph’s Mom, Primrose Parent
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